The regular monthly meeting of the Liberty Township Supervisors was called to order by
Supervisor Lori Raub on April 3rd, 2025 at 7:00 pm. Supervisors Present: Lori Raub, Darin
DeRose & Stephen Roe. Secretary/Treasurer present: Laura Pert. Alternate Secretary/Treasurer
present: Alicia Roe. Public present: Clifford Reed, Robert Roe, Alice Roe, Cheryl Campbell,
Charlotte Collins, Rosalie A. Haritun, Dorothy DePue, Marianne Rounds, Lennie Kalechitz,
Stacey Kalechitz, Bryan Pert, Zeke Raub, Zeb Raub and Dennis & Rachel Magargal.

Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Public Comments: Marianne Rounds posed questions surrounding the Claverack Revolution
Broadband Grant and expansion in the township and what the supervisors could do to bring
broadband to more residents. Members of the audience voiced their interactions with Claverack
surrounding the expansion/access and that they were told they were not “eligible”. Supervisors
stated that the Grange and township building are through Penelec, but that they had no authority
on Claverack Broadband expansion plans.

Minutes: Steve made the motion to accept the March Meeting Minutes as presented, Darin
seconds and Lori said yes.

Road Report: Darin reports that the road crew spent the month of March replacing pipes on
Mountain Valley Road, Upper Rhiney Creek Road and Cross Roads. A large portion of time has
been spent on Cross Road, adding material and topping it.

Treasurer’s Report: Lori made a motion to accept the March 2025 Treasurer’s Report as
presented and have the secretary pay all necessary bills for the township, Steve seconds and
Darin said yes.

Scheduled Public Input: None.
0Old Business: None.

New Business: Lori made a motion to decertify the Snake Creek Volunteer Fire Company due to
a lack of signed contract, Steve seconds and Darin said yes. Laura read aloud the job descriptions
and titles of the road crew, denoting “Lead Operator” from the “Driver” position, all supervisors
signed in acknowledgement.

Meetings: The next regular Planning Commission Meeting is Monday, April 14th, 2025 at 7pm.
The monthly township meeting will take place on Thursday, May st at 7pm.

Correspondence: Laura summarized the two RTK requests that were received in the month of
March. Rachel Magargal voiced a message as a volunteer of the American Red Cross, letting
residents know that they offer smoke alarms free of charge.

Check Signing: Darin signed the checks as presented.

Adjournment: Lori made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 pm, Steve seconds and Darin
said yes.



